Lindenwood College

BULLETIN



June is commencement time on the campus and evokes memories of academic processions like this under the linden trees to Roemer Auditorium. On June 3 Lindenwood awarded degrees and certificates to 93 members of this year's graduating class.

Current Comment

By PRESIDENT GAGE

M ANY days I have sat in my office facing and defining problems presented to me by perplexed and sometimes worried people. At the end of the day I have wished that I could live in a world without any problems. Then common sense comes to my rescue. I certainly do not wish to live in an uninteresting world or in a world in which people, as distinctively human beings exercising the highest prerogatives of their humanity, are not truly alive. A human world without problems would be a world of exactly that kind. It would be utterly dead and uninteresting.

People the world around are very much alive. They have a poignant awareness of themselves in relation to the world in which they live. In their minds is an explosive energy. No power of which we have any knowledge is equal to that of ideas coming to birth in the minds of people who are much distressed and wholly aroused. Tidal waves, earthquakes, and volcanic eruptions are of course powerful. For forces really irresistible we must turn with a Greek poet to "the upsurging of the undistinguished multitude".

In people's minds ideas are being shaped as more or less well defined problems. A problem, be it noted, is a form of pain. It is intellectual perplexity or spiritual distress. Pain is the first and positive factor in conscious life. If there were no awareness of problems there would be no consciousness. Life would be an oyster-like existence in which a primitive irritability determines all responses. To us who have the power of sharp awareness in the form of problems, pleasure comes in the form of relief from the pressure of a problem and satisfaction in its solution. There is no pleasure without an antecedent pain. Just because we are human we are lifted up and sustained aloft on the wings of a divine discontent.

These observations are due to my reading of a most exciting book. It is a small volume by John Erskine and is entitled "The Human Life of Jesus." Mr. Erskine pays much attention to the ministry of Jesus to suffering people. Concerning that ministry be makes a very keen observation: "Perhaps the commonest disease of the sick minds which Jesus cured was worry. . . . With us, as with the men and women of the old times, one of the greatest pressures comes from conscience. . . . There is no release from this pressure except through hope, or the prospect of a second chance or through any one of the many forms of comfort summed up in that word 'forgiveness'."

The amount of suffering in the world is enormous. It bulks large even in our America where all commodities (the things that make life commodus abound. Here live people whose nerves are on edge and whose minds are in a state of littery confusion. In that human situation security and certainty rest in the fact that the public conscience is aroused. What is wrong? is a question prominent in our minds. There is a feeling that we, not a part of us, but all of us must determine what is right and do it. There seems to be no doubt that our determination, maybe grin determination, will really make effective decisions and solve our problems. In other words, appearances to the contrary, we do live in hopeful times. Never have so many millions of people been stirred by the idea that their fondest and perfectly natural hopes can be realized.

Into a world in which all people are striving to a better life our seniors are going. To that upward movement of humanity they are fitted to make a distinct contribution. That is the reason for having higher education. Our seniors are, of course, only a small group. However, each one counts. Each increase in the number of intelligent people makes more certain the realization of humanity's hopes by turning is great energies into right channels. So we salute our seniors. May God prosper their influence wherever they may live.

In this Issue:

Ninety-three Graduated

Page Three

Roll Call of Class of 1929

Page Four

Dr. Gregg Retires

Page Five

Honors and Awards

Page Seven

May Queen Crowned

Page Eight

Alumnae News

Pages Nine and Ten

LINDENWOOD COLLEGE BULLETIN

Vol. 119

June, 1946

946

A Monthly Paper Published by LINDENWOOD COLLEGE ST. CHARLES, MO.

Entered at the St. Charles Post Office as Second Class Man

Ninety-three Students Graduated At Lindenwood's 119th Commencement

Dr. James W. Clarke, Pastor of Second Presbyterian Church of St. Louis Delivers Graduation Address on June 3 Climaxing Week of Activities on Campus

AT THE 119th annual commencement of Linden-A wood College, ninety-three members of this year's graduating class received degrees, certificates of assocate in arts and diplomas on June 3. Of this year's dass, fifty-four are Seniors.

as

TC

tt

The commencement address was delivered in Roemer Auditorium by the Rev. Dr. James W. Clarke, pastor of the Second Presbyterian Church in St Louis. Dr. Clarke chose as his subject, "The Great Adventure." Dr. Clarke is a graduate of McGill University in Montreal, Canada and holds a Doctor of Divinity degree from the United College of Winnipeg, Canada. He became professor of Homiletics at the Presbyterian Theological Seminary in Chicago in August, 1941, resigning that position in September, 1944 to become pastor of Second Presbyterian Church.

The baccalaureate sermon was preached on Sunday, June 2, by Dr. Charles L. Wishart, president emeritus of the College of Wooster, Wooster, Ohio. The subject of his sermon was "Shadows and Reality."

The annual dinner of the Lindenwood College Alummae Association was held at 6 p. m. in Ayres Dining Room on June 1. Mrs. A. Jackson Clay, of St. Charles, (Enid Patterson, Class of '13) president of the association presided and inducted the members of year's graduating class into the association. Dr. Florence W. Schaper, Class of '18, Director of Student Guidance and Personnel, extended greetings to the alumnae. Following the dinner there was a meeting of the association in the Sibley Club Room at which all of the officers were re-elected.

The Commencement Week activities concluded a busy month on the campus. On May 24 the faculty and student body held a reception for Dr. and Mrs. Gage, who plan to return to Cedar Rapids, Iowa after Dr. Gage retires from the presidency this summer.

The annual May fete was held on May 18, preceded by the college horse show in the morning, and on May 17, the commencement play, "The Barretts" was presented by Alpha Psi Omega.

To the members of the 1946 graduating class the

Senior President



Miss Jean Lohr, of Litchfield, Ill., who is president of the 1946 Senior Class. Her campus activities also include serving as president of the Choir, vice president of Beta Pi Theta and president of Delta Phi Delta.

Lindenwood Alumnae Association extends a cordial welcome. The graduates are:

> Bachelor of Music Degree Harriette Louise Hudson Elizabeth Jean Lohr Helen Joan Stahl

Bachelor of Science Degree

Rita Mae Allen *Mary Margaret Brinkman Bettye Moody Earnestine Brown Elizabeth Ann Clark Nelle Frances Eastwood Louise Irene Eberspacher Joan Claire Elson Joan Emons Ann Peyton Hardin Carolyn Hempelman Peggy King

Patricia Latherow

Virginia M. Moerschel Montelle E. Moore Emma Lee Morgan Mary Lee Nathan Nancy Brown Papin Virginia G. Rozyskie *Elizabeth Jane Runge Merryl Keith Ryan Mabel W. Salfen Ruth Louise Titus

(Continued on page 8)

Third Installment of Roll Call Of the Class of 1929

By Kathryn Hankins, Alumnae Secretary

T HIS month we complete the roll call of the Class of 1929. The following members have responded to the request for news about themselves and their activities:

Jessie B. Davis (Mrs. Herbert J. Schaffner), Sparta, Ill.: "I graduated from the School of Speech at Northwestern University at Evanston, Ill., in 1931. I was in Sparta for several years. In 1942 I married Herbert J. Schaffner. He is a veteran of the Seabees' branch of the Navy. For the last several months we have been living in St. Louis, and he is employed by the Union Electric Company. During the war I was a sales clerk in a clothing store. I was active in the D.A.R. and in church affairs."

Margaret Dyer, 525 N. Fifth St., St. Charles: "I do not have much to report. I have been working in my father's law office here in St. Charles since the fall of 1932. That June, I had received a B.S. in Education at Lindenwood. In the thirties, I travelled quite a bit, to Europe, Canada, South and Central America. My brother, a Navy Lieutenant, lost his life in 1944. He had represented Georgetown University at Dr. Gage's inauguration. With best wishes to you, the Class of '29, and everyone at Lindenwood."

Josephine Mackey (Mrs. Roy Kline), Pawnee, Okla.: "My husband was with the Air Corps and was stationed in Las Vegas, Nevada during the last year of the war. I joined him there and began work almost immediately with the Red Cross. My position was Home Service Manager for the Las Vegas Chapter. It kept me busy but was most satisfying work in that I felt I was contributing to the war effort also. Roy was recently discharged and we are now back in Pawnee where his business is located. We have one child, Patricia Haines Kline, 11."

Helen Diehr, 5560 Pershing Ave., St. Louis: "After graduating from Lindenwood, I taught in the primary department in St. Charles. At present I am teaching in the first grade at Glen Ridge School, Clayton, Mo. My environment is ideal, and the personnel with whom I work, and the children are delightful and refreshing."

Mary Elizabeth Sawtell, P.O. Box 1033, Lincoln, Neb.: "After leaving Lindenwood I spent a year at New York University, but since that time, I have been a "public servant". At present I am with the United States Employment Service as Chief of Technical Services in the State Administrative Office in

Lincoln. In fact, I have been in the employment service in one capacity or another for thirteen years. Which just about makes me a "veteran" but not of any war. I have been active in the professional organization of public employment service employees, known as the International Association of Public Employment Services, and am at present a member of the executive board of this International."

Dorothy Gehlbach (Mrs. Elmer S. Ordelheide). 621 Tompkins St., St. Charles: "A few weeks after my graduation, I returned to Lindenwood to become Secretary to the Dean and after several years became Registrar. During this time I married and later we built our home in St. Charles; my husband travels in a St. Louis Chemical company. I have two children, Nancy, 6, and James, 3. Home and family take much of my time, but I do have some church, club, and social activities."

Margera Wiles (Mrs. Howard J. Van Dyke). 830 West Comanche St., Norman, Okla.: "After receiving my A.A. from Lindenwood I continued my studies at the University of Okla., graduating in the summer of 1933 with a B.S. in Physical Education. From 1931 to 1935 I taught school in Sperry, Okla. On Jan. 1, 1936, I married and we lived in Sherman Texas almost a year. My husband and I then moved to Norman, Okla., where he is the News Editor on the Norman Transcript. We have one son, Leser Frank Van Dyke, now 3½. I am active in my church work and P.E.O."

Bernita Noland, Belton, Mo.: "Since leaving Lindenwood, I have been working in Kansas City with the exception of about one year when I lived in Washington, D. C. For the past four years I have been working for the Farm Credit Administration here in Kansas City. One of the most pleasant time I have had is a trip I took in 1940 with Agnes Curre to Alaska and through the Northwest. I always lost forward to reading the Bulletin and certainly do have very pleasant memories of Lindenwood. The Roll Calls are a wonderful idea and I do hope that all of the Class of '29 will answer."

Eleanor Richardson, 200 N. 12th St., Mt. Vernon, Ill.: "After receiving an A.A. degree from Lindeswood in 1929, I attended the University of Ill.! received my degree in 1931. The following year, I remained at Illinois where I was on the staff at the

(Continued on page 6)

Dr. Kate L. Gregg to Retire After Twenty-two Years on the Campus

English Teacher Known to Hundreds of Alumnae to Continue History Research and Has Entered Political Campaign

DR. KATE L. GREGG, a member of Lindenwood's English Department since 1924 and one of the oldest members of the faculty in length of service on the campus, has announced her decision to retire at the close of the college year this month.

Dr. Gregg, who holds her Bachelor of Arts and Doctor of Philosophy degrees from the University of Washington, came to Lindenwood from Elmira, College in New York. She numbers among her former students hundreds of Lindenwood alumnae.

Her retirement, she has emphasized, will not change her residence nor lessen her activities. She has already announced her candidacy for the Democratic nomination for State Representative and is planning an active campaign before the primary election in August.

She also plans to continue her historical research, which has been a hobby for many years. She is the author of "Westward With Dragoons" and has written a number of articles on the history of Missouri. She has recently become interested in the study of art, a hobby which she plans to pursue with her release from academic responsibilities. While she will retain her residence in St. Charles, she plans to spend a part of each year on the Pacific Coast.

A reception was given for Dr. Gregg and for Miss Janet Coulson and Mrs. Eva Englehart Douglas who have resigned, was given by the faculty on May 16. Mrs. Douglas, who teaches piano, has been a member of the faculty since 1929. She has resigned to join her husband. Miss Coulson, who joined the faculty in 1938 as a teacher of piano, has resigned to accept another position.

New Members Received by California Lindenwood Club

Two members were received by the Lindenwood Club of Southern California at a luncheon meeting on April 20 at the home of Mrs. Lloyd Langworthy in Los Angeles. The hostess was assisted by Dr. Hazel Dean and Mrs. Vernon Beehler.

The new members are Miss Corenne Placek and Mrs. George A. Fowler. Musical selections for the meeting were given by Jeanne and Laurie Ann Langworthy and Mrs. Benjamin Cunliff gave a talk on "Easter."

Student President



Miss Louise McGraw, of Sturgis, Ky., who has been elected president of the Student Government Association for 1946-47.

Member of Class of '96 Recovering From Serious Illness

Not even three years in the hospital can detract from the interest of Mrs. C. H. Baker, of Pasadena, Cal., in Lindenwood. Mrs. Baker, who was Nellie Ingram, attended Lindenwood in 1893-96. In a recent letter to the college, she writes that she has been confined to a hospital and later a sanitarium since January 5, 1943.

. However she has followed the news of the college in the Bulletin each month, she writes and "looks forward to reading each new one."

Lindenwood extends its sincere wishes for her speedy recovery.

Former Faculty Member Weds

News has been received of the marriage of Mrs. Elise Provenchere Moore, a former member of Lindenwood's Modern Language Department, to Dr. John Arthur Ray last January. Dr. and Mrs. Ray are now living in Guatemala City, Guatemala, where Dr. Ray is special assistant in the American Embassy.

Roll Call of Class of 1929

(Continued from page 4)

University and did graduate work. Since then I have taught mathematics at the Mt. Vernon Township High School. During summer sessions I have completed my Master's and have done additional work at Columbia and Chicago. All this sounds as if I've led a very academic life which is far from its case. I've spent much time indulging in my favorite hobby of traveling about the U. S."

Virginia Shrimpton (Mrs. James Blackman), 2344 Sewell St., Lincoln, Neb.: "I suspect all our lives have followed about the pattern indicated in our college years. I have never become much of a joiner, having since our marriage in 1938 divided my time about equally between my piano, where I spend many hours, and my husband, who, while not neglected, is at least indulgent! Last year I played a public recital and I hope to do another this coming fall. For several years I have done a moderate amount of private teaching which I find most interesting. My husband, a faculty member of Neb. University College of Engineering, is something of a craftsman by avocation and in his leisure time has turned out some interesting bits of wood carving, metal work, etc., which will be represented at the spring showing of the Lincoln Artist's Guild. Vacations at Meeker Park in Colorado are becoming a habit with us. Square dancing, very popular in Lincoln, we enjoy greatly. We have no family. I still cherish my years and friends at Lindenwood as a special kind of happiness. I remain gratefully conscious of the very real inspiration received there and hopeful that Lindenwood and other colleges may be equal to their very great future tasks."

George Evelyn Cone (Mrs. Glynn H. Moore), Jonesville, La.: "I taught speech and English until I was married in 1932. We lived for one year in Honduras and since then in Arkansas and Louisiana. I have been teaching English in Black High School, Jonesville, La. for the past six years. I like my work very much but am kept busy keeping up with household and community duties as well as a job. I am president of the Ionesville Woman's Club, a Cub Den mother, and for the past several years a volunteer worker for the Red Cross, War Bond Drives, and O.P.A. etc. Our one son, Richard Cone, 10, keeps things humming around the house all the time. Since I live only twenty-five miles from historic Natchez, Miss. I might be able to be of some assistance to Lindenwood girls touring this part of the country. I would be glad to do anything I could to help them see the sights."

Betty Brown Foster (Mrs. Lloyd L. Langworthy), 2937 Graceland Way, Glendale, Calif.: "I believe my life has been very much the same as many Lindenwood girls . . . nothing startling but nevertheless quite busy. Jean, Robert and Laurie, age 15, 12, and 8, somehow occupy most of my time. We have lived in California about fourteen years. It is always a pleasure to go to the Southern California Lindenwood Club. We have quite an active club."

Lillie Bloomenstiel (Mrs. Harry Goudebaux). 1329 Drehn Ave., Baton Rouge, La.: "I have two boys-9 and 15. We have been living in Baton Rouge for 12 years. My husband was with Life and Casualty Ins. Co. of Nashville, Tenn. When he went into service, I took over his job and have really enjoyed my work. As part of my effort in the war, I took a course in Nurses Aide and have nursed in both local hospitals. I have derived a great deal of satisfaction from this. In my insurance work I succeeded in becoming a member of the President's Club for three years. Prior to the war I took an active interest in Music Clubs and various charity organizations. I was at one time Pres. of the Philharmonic Club Chorus and have for ten years been a board member of the Baton Rouge General Hospital."

Hilda Culver (Mrs. Frank F. Jones, Jr.), 324 W. Las Cruces St., Las Cruces, N. M.: "I have done nothing very spectacular, but some of the bulle tin readers may be interested in the following bid sketch: For some time after leaving Lindenwood I followed my chosen profession-journalism, teaching swimming at a private lake summers. In 1936, a severe attack of arthritis sent me to Tucson, Ariz. where I met Frank who was then associate pastor of Trinity Presbyterian Church. We were married the following year and lived in Tucson until 1941, Our eldest child, Nancy, was born in Tucson in 1940 June, 1942 found us locating here in Las Cruces when my husband is pastor of the First Presbyterian Church and representative of the Westminster Foundation on the local college campus. Besides being "mistress of the manse" and mother of three lively children, I m to be church secretary, since we are the staff. I draw up the weekly bulletins, form letters, reports and other detailed work and write many of the letter that are necessary to carry on the church work. It's all fascinating and we enjoy working together. Our hobbies are color photography and flower raising which also are a help in our work. Our second daughter Mary Dale, is almost 21/2 and little Frank III is months. Nancy is already talking of attending ladenwood when she finishes high school. I hope he ideals won't change."

Helen Adele Sweeney (Mrs. D. B. Enos), 211 W. Newell St., Syracuse 5, N. Y.: "Of course In (Continued on page 8)

Pre-Commencement Honors and Prizes Announced for College Year

Miss Louise McGraw, of Sturgis, Ky., has been elected president of the Student Government association for the 1946-47 college year. She succeeds Miss Virginia Rozyskie, of Camden, Ark., a member of the graduating class.

The announcement of the new Student Government Association president was among the pre-commencement honors and awards made public by Dr. Alice E. Gipson, academic dean, at a student convocation on May 22.

Miss Helen Horvath, of St. Charles, will be the editor of the 1947 Linden Leaves. Other appointments to the staff are Miss Virginia E. Beazley, of Salina, Kan., advertising manager and Miss Margaret Marshall, of Fairfield, Ill., business manager.

Officers of the Student Christian Association for 1946-47 are: Miss Jan Miller, Indianapolis, Ind., president; Miss Beazley, vice president; Miss Joan Bohrer, West Plaines, Mo., secretary and Miss Catherine Moore, Springfield, Ill., treasurer.

First place in the annual Sigma Tau Delta literary contest went to Miss Carol Lee Cathcart, De Land, Ill. Second prize was awarded to Miss Genevieve Lee Willett, of Perry, Okla., and third prize to Miss Carolyn Glenn, Cadiz, Ky. Honorable mention was given to Miss Suzanne Pfeifer, St. Louis, Miss Carol Clayton, Normandy, Mo., and Miss Frances Claire Jones, Bloomfield, Ind.

The Press Club award for the best writing done by a student in a student publication during the year went to Miss Jane McLean, East St. Louis, Ill., for her column in the Bark, "All Bark and No Bite." Honorable mention was given to Mrs. Carolyn Gillette, St. Charles.

The Beta Pi Theta Freshman French Prize, awarded to the Freshman student who attained the highest standing in French for the year, went to Miss Betty Ann Cole, of Springfield, Mo.

Miss Jane Morrisey, of Joliet, Ill., was awarded first prize in the poetry contest and honorable mention went to Miss Virginia Campbell, of Coffeyville, Kan., and to Miss Suzanne Pfeifer.

Miss Carolyn Hempelman, of Des Moines, Iowa, was given the award for the Senior who has done the most for the Athletic Association.

Honors to students included: Miss Jo Ann Lieberman, of Joliet, elected to membership in the National Sociology Honor Fraternity, Alpha Kappa Delta; Miss Dolores Boomer, of Whiting, Ind., elected state

vice president of Missouri Students' Sociological Society; Miss Betty Hunter, of Kansas City, Mo., elected president of the Lindenwood College unit of the society, Miss Joan Bohrer, of West Plaines, Mo., elected secretary, and Miss Jan Miller, of Indianapolis, Ind., elected vice president.

The Biology Prize of \$25, awarded to an honor student who has done outstanding work in that field, was given to Miss Keltah Long, of Elizabethtown, Ky.

Miss Nell Province, of Paducah, Ky., won first place in the Nelly Don contest for completed dress in the first year class. Second place went to Miss Caroline Mertz, of Marion, Ill., third place to Miss Margaret Burton, of Wichita, Kan., and fourth place to Miss Audrey Romann, of Granite City, Ill. Honorable mention was given to Miss Louise Boyer, of Burr Oak, Mich., Miss Nancy Kern, of Waterloo, Ill., and Miss Mary Titus, of Great Bend, Kan.

In the advanced class, first prize went to Miss Betty Pacatte, of St. Charles, and second place to Miss Helen Rotty, of St. Louis. Honorable mention was given to Miss Mary Brinkman, of Rolfe, Iowa, and to Miss Rotty.

In the first year class the first prize award for costume design went to Miss Ellen Marie Rose, of Western Springs, Ill., second prize to Miss Bonnie Maxey, of Mascoutah, Ill., and third prize to Miss Katherine Klotzbach, of Independence, Iowa. Honorable mention was given to Miss Mary Lou Artman, of Kearney, Neb.

A special prize on sketches was given to Miss Helen Krasner, of Vincennes, Ind., with honorable mention to Miss Mexey, Miss Evelyn Willoughby, of Miami Beach, Fla., Miss Mary Jo Griebeling, of Newton, Iowa, and Miss Irma Lou Rick, of Salina, Kan.

First place in the advanced class went to Miss Brinkman, second place to Miss Pacatte, and third place to Miss Sue Stegal, of Hannibal, Mo., with an honorable mention for Miss Brinkman.

Lindenwood Senior Elected Head of Missouri Academy of Science

Miss Keltah Long, a first semester, Senior, of Elizabethtown, Ky., was elected chairman of the College Section of the Missouri Academy of Science at its recent annual meeting at Lindenwood. Miss Long is a chemistry major.

Elizabeth Renee Stoery Crowned as Lindenwood's 1946 May Queen

In a sylvan setting on the campus on May 18, Miss Elizabeth Renee Stoery, a Senior, of Estherville, Iowa, was crowned as Lindenwood's 1946 May Queen and the twenty-eighth in the royal succession which has ruled over the annual May fete. The crown was placed on her head by her Maid of Honor, Miss Mary Medora Swilley, a Junior, of El Dorado, Ark.

The new queen is a member of the League of Women Voters, the International Relations Club, the Athletic Association and the Commercial Club.

The theme of the May fete was an English country fair. Members of the Sophomore Class formed the line of march as the classes marched to their places to receive the queen and her court. The traditional Maypole dance was presented by members of the Freshman Class and members of Tau Sigma presented a group of English country dances.

Members of the May Court in addition to the Queen and her Maid of Honor included Montelle Moore and Marie Szilagyi, Senior Attendants; Erle Dean Bass and Bonnie Lumpkins, Junior Attendants; Betty Joy Burch and Barbara Carroll, Sophomore Attendants, and Beverly Bacon and Anne Bush, Freshman Attendants.

93 In Graduating Class

(Continued from page 3)

Bachelor of Arts Degree

Fayetta Eileen Murphy

Marve Louise Peterson

Mary Ann Parker

*Anna Mary Rector

Marilyn Robison

Mary Lynn Seip

June L. Schatzmann

Elizabeth Renee Stoery

Marie Anna Szilagyi

Betty Marie Ullery

Dorothy Ann Wood

Mary Elizabeth Tabor

Marian Goellner Wagner

Jean Paulson

Joyce Ann dePuy
Elizabeth Franke
Caroline L. Gillette
Elaine S. Gray
Mary Gene Head
Mary-Celeste Hesser
Elizabeth Marie Kilbury
Jeanne McDonald
Novie Jane McGrede
Jane Taylor McLean
Ruthe Corinne Meyer
Virginia Lee Moehlenkamp
Edith Ann Mullins
*Mary Elizabeth Murphey

*Degree requirements to be completed in Summer School, 1946.

Certificate of Associate in Arts

Marcia J. Ashland Mary Dean Boschert
Suzanne Berry Nancy Jeanne Dana
Joan Louise Bohrer Patricia Ann Jenkins

Marcia Lee Kelly Mary Lou Landberg Helen Loraine Lant Lois Katherine Meyer Miriam L. Neff

Cyrilka B. Roseberry Dorothy Lee Satterfield Patricia Smith Mary Jane Walker Margaret Y. Whitmer

Dorothy Gilliam

Certificate in Business

Betty Marie Allcock
Anna F. Barnes
Kathleen Finck
Charlotte Fisher
Edwena A. Froelich
Jane Roseberry Gezel
Jane Griffiths
Doris Elaine Miller
Bettye Moody
Betty J. Swisher

Certificate in Speech and Dramatics June Florence Gordon

Certificate in Physical Education Rosalie Ann Evans

> Diploma in Organ Margaret R. Bomer

Diploma in Piano
Arline Heckman Marthella Blevins Mayhall

Diploma in Violin Margot Lavon Coombs

Diploma in Voice

Norma Jean Blankenbaker

Certificate in Public School Music Mary Ann Million

Certificate in Costume Design Virginia Sue Stegall

Certificate in Interior Decoration
Edith Ann Mullins Barbara Jeanne Wright

Certificate in Commercial and Industrial Design Jean Kathryn Telden

Roll Call of Class of 1929

(Continued from page 6)

. . .

out of the service now and not sorry to leave all of that behind me although I enjoyed my "stretch" and was fortunate in that my assignment was an interesting and absorbing one. Incidentally, Florence Harrison, another Lindenwood girl, was in my Officers' Training class and was stationed where I was almost all the way through. When I moved to California, principally to get away from winter, I never dreamed that I would ever live anywhere else again. However, my husband's work is in Syracuse at present, so here we are. My commercial working days are over also it seems and I now am settling back, extremely happy with the sole title of "housewife".

ALUMNAE NEWS FROM FAR AND NEAR

Miss Mary Sue Tallman, of University City, Mo., Class of '41, told of her experiences as a Red Cross water in New Guinea at a meeting of the college the Club recently. Miss Tallman was a member at the Linden Bark staff in 1940-41.

Miss Sarah Jane Murphy, of 645 St. John's Ave., Highland Park, III., visited the campus on April 27. Miss Murphy attended Lindenwood in 1938-40.

WEDDINGS

Miss Patricia Tobin, of Vinton, Iowa, who attended Lindenwood in 1942-43, was married to Ensign Karl W. Fischer, Jr., of the United States Navy, on April 18 at the home of her grandmother, Mrs. M. L. Tobin in Vinton.

An April bride was Miss Frances Louise Olson, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Everett A. Olson, of Joplin, Mo. Miss Olson, who is a member of the Class of '43, chose April 13 as the date of her marriage to Lewis Thornton Marks, Jr., at Joplin.

On March 2 at Omaha, Neb., Miss Doris Vanetek, of Omaha, was married to Ralph Handren. Miss Vanecek attended Lindenwood in 1942-44. Miss Patricia Latherow, Class of '46, and Miss Mary Louise Mayer, who attended Lindenwood in 1942-44, were her bridesmaids.

Mother and Daughter



Introducing two Marjories. Mrs. Walter Broeker, who was Marjorie Gibson and attended Lindenwood in 1932-35, posed for this picture with her daughter, Marjorie Verna, 3½ years old, last October. Mr. and Mrs. Broeker reside at 9703 Olive Street Road, St. Louis County. Marjorie has a baby sister, Barbara Mina, born on April 29.

Headed for Lindenwood



This future Lindenwood girl is Dianne Dee Robertson and she is 27 months old. She is the daughter of Mr. and Mrs. D. B. Robertson, of Orlando, Fla. Mrs. Robertson, who was Eleanor Kaps, attended Lindenwood in 1936-38.

In The Little Church Around the Corner in New York City, Miss Barbara Gray, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Edward Wright Gray, of Maryville, Mo., was married to Elias A. Ellis on February 14. They are now at home at 35 Christopher St., New York City. Mrs. Ellis, who attended Lindenwood in 1940-41, received a master's degree from Smith College and served for two years in the American Red Cross at St. Albans Navy Hospital as a social worker and psychiatric consultant.

Miss Edith Louise Garrett, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. William Noah Garrett, of Norton, Kan., chose April 16 as the date of her marriage to Preston Paige Gwaltney, of the United States Navy, at Norfolk, Va. The bride, who is serving in the WAVES, attended Lindenwood in 1936-37.

Another May bride was Miss Edwina Jane Falter, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Edwin William Harry Falter, of Oklahoma City, Okla. Miss Falter, who attended Lindenwood in 1941-42, chose May 11 as the date of her marriage to Lieut. Arnold Cross Shelley, of the United States Marine Corps, at Oklahoma City.

WEDDINGS

On February 15 at Dallas, Texas, Miss Margie Wilde, daughter of B. W. Wilde, of Dallas, was married to Joseph W. Lisman, Jr. Mr. and Mrs. Lisman are now at home at 3016 Fairmount Ave., Dallas. Mrs. Lisman attended Lindenwood in 1943-44.

Miss Betty Jane Wangelin, of Belleville, Ill., chose April 6 as the date of her marriage to Lieut. Col. John C. Evers of the United States Army Air Force, at Scott Field, Ill. Mrs. Evers attended Lindenwood in 1940-42.

Miss Adele Sampson, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Abe Sampson, of Houston Texas, was married to Bernard Perlmutter on March 24 at Houston.

On January 5 in Oklahoma City, Okla., Miss Mary Kathryne Muse, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. R. B. Muse, of Oklahoma City, was married to Charles Stephen Burton, Jr. Mrs. Burton attended Lindenwood in 1942. She and her husband are now at home at 618 Northwest Twenty-ninth St., Oklahoma City.

In Tokyo, Japan on March 7, Miss Grace Gantt, daughter of Judge and Mrs. Ernest Sneed Gantt, of Jefferson City, Mo., was married to Captain Frederick Sherman Nance, Jr., of the United States Army. The bride, who is a lieutenant in the Army Medical Corps, attended Lindenwood in 1939-40.

BIRTHS

A son, who has been named Robert Keyes, was born on March 21 to Mr. and Mrs. Orville W. Meyer, of 834 Clarkson Ave., Denver, Colo. Mrs. Meyer was Marjorie Keyes and attended Lindenwood in 1930-31.

Charles Joseph is the name of the son born on April 25 to Mr. and Mrs. Charles J. White, of Oklahoma City, Okla. Mrs. White was Jean McMurry and attended Lindenwood in 1941-43. Her father is Prof. Fletcher Guy McMurry, of Lindenwood's faculty.

Larry Sherard is the name of the son born on February 17 to Mr. and Mrs. Jess F. Bender, of 28 West Seventieth Terrace, Kansas City, Mo. Mrs. Bender was Dorothy Lee Sherard and attended Lindenwood in 1940-42.

Walter Delmont McCausland, III, is the name of the son born on Febraury 25 to Mr. and Mrs. W. D. McCausland, Jr., of Maquoketa, Iowa. Mrs. Mc-Causland was Julia Jeanne Steele.

A future Lindenwood girl is Karlen Gay, who was born on April 13 to Mr. and Mrs. Robert De Quincey Morris, of 610 W. Pierce St., Houston, Texas. Karlen has a sister, Kristen Kay, 19 months old. Mrs. Morris was Kitty Traylor, Class of '42.

A son, who has been named Oliver Porter Stark, III, was born on April 10 to Mr. and Mrs. Oliver P. Stark, Jr., of 2012 Andover Road, Columbus, Ohio. Mrs. Stark, who was Helen Roper, is a member of the Class of '28.

IN MEMORIAM

Lindenwood extends its sincere condolences to Mrs. Ralph C. Kirch, of 627 Orleans Ave., Keokuk, Iowa, whose father died recently. Mrs. Kirch was Louisa Cochrane, Class of '26.

We record with deep regret the death of Miss Helen Mathews, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Paul Mathews, of Middleton, Ohio, on April 21. Miss Mathews was killed when the automobile she was driving on the way to church to sing in the choir on Easter Sunday was struck by a train. She attended Lindenwood in 1944-45. Lindenwood extends its sincere sympathy to her parents and to all the members of her family.

Lindenwood's sincere condolences are extended to Mrs. Edwin Winter, of Marissa, Ill., whose husband, Major W. E. Winter, died on April 12 at the Walter Reed Hospital in Washington, D. C., of complications resulting from his war service overseas. Mrs. Winter was Betty White, Class of '38.

We record with deep regret the death of Mrs. G. E. Sublett, of Sedalia, Mo., on June 5, 1945 after a lingering illness. Mrs. Sublett, who was Audrey Elizabeth Nixon, attended Lindenwood in 1922-23. Lindenwood extends its sympathy to all the members of her family.

Lindenwood's alumnae and faculty extend their sincere condolences to Mrs. Perrin H. Purvis, of Tupelo, Miss., and Miss Arabelle Foster, Lindenwood's dietitian, on the sudden death of Mrs. Purvis' father and Miss Foster's brother, Morris Foster, of Tupelo. Mr. Foster died on May 11. Mrs. Purvis, who was Helen Foster, attended Lindenwood in 1932-34.